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This post on week 349 is about one of my favorite and most
fascinating subjects I have studied. When I lived in China I
was introduced to Face Reading and anytime I could I would go
to learn from the readers Wow, it is like they know your whole
story and of your ancestors as well.
A well tuned
professional face reader can describe you and your ancestors

so well that it may make you feel that he or she has been
involved in your life on a daily basis. It is amazing. The
accuracy and finesse of the system.
You may know someone who people adore. Most likely this person
isn’t wrinkle-free and doesn’t have perfect features according
to the general model of what is perfect, this is the blueprint
of our feelings and our life mapping our experiences, the day
to day history of our lives, I notice when people get plastic
surgery in a few months people started to go back to how they
looked before, that inspired me to do some research on the
source about this fact and I remember my studies on Face
Reading and Bingo!! there it was we make all these lines and
formations on our entire body, not just the face. Droopiness
and all those details that we start resenting and disliking,
but if we get to know why it is happening our perception
shifts to the understanding that if we made it happen we can
change it, Chinese medicine teaches all the organs involved
in Skin, Muscles, and basically the whole body, and how we are
fully interconnected, I notice that when I teach this subject
in my classes people are very surprised. It is amazing to me
that most people don’t have a conscious relationship that we
are fully connected to our mind, body, and spirit. For the
most part, everyone is running around so fast and the common
denominator is I don’t have time!!!! So when we are in our
heads all the time it is no wonder we feel that we get up and
function all day with just our head and nowadays with the
phone being attached to it. Well, dear readers that definitely
is not it and if you wish to change your physiognomy and get
to know more about the people you deal with in a daily basis
and even the ones you don’t know this post can give you a very
accurate mapping, I love to be able to understand how my whole
system works and many miracles happen in our bodies minute to
minute. Please enjoy and share so many people can benefit from
it.

Face Reading With Joey Yap

She was a perfect sample of the radiance,

kindness, and compassion that read
through her beauty.
Yet when he or she walks into a room, everyone’s heart just
soars and is turning head time. What they are responding to
are the information that radiates out from that individual’s
face and body language. When people are living according to
their true nature, everyone finds them beautiful.
With that being said, here we are posting a few facts about
face reading there is so much more to it, we will continue to
share with you in the future, here you can research more with
the links provided.

What certain areas of the face mean

From http://english.eastday.com
Chinese face reading is as relevant today as it has been in
the past and its use is definitely cross-cultural. We all have

a blend of elements and all faces reflect part of our nature
pattern. Face reading first started in China during the 6th
century BC, it was not affiliated with any religion. It is
thought that they were probably Taoist shamans from rural
areas such as Szechwan who specialized in non-traditional
arts. By 220 BC, the art of face reading was established in
Chinese life and classic tales, such as the Golden Scissors
and Bamboo Chronicles, were written at this time.
Also, there were professional face readers during this time
that combined the roles of priests, astrologers, and
counselors. They were well-educated men with great compassion
for humanity. The Chinese simply understood the concept that
the face represents the story, energies, health, and fortune
of a person so to live in harmony with the prevailing energies
of the five elements, yin and yang, and the seasons they
dedicated much time to the study of Face Reading. This wisdom
has seen a huge resurgence in the West during the past 20
years with the growth of acupuncture, Chinese herbal medicine,
Feng Shui and Qi Gong.

The Principles of Face Reading:
from The Joey Yap Store

Chart

The starting principles of face reading that we are here
discussing are the cosmic energies of the five elements and
yin and yang. The elements are clear symbols and they
represent qualities of energy within each person that are
reflected in the face. A very elaborate physical,
psychological and emotional profile can be constructed,
incorporating the energies of the features, the life points of
the face, the three divisions from top to bottom (forehead,
midface and lower face) which show the nervous, circulatory
and digestive systems and the facial zones which represent the
internal organs is pretty accurate to say the least.
Each individual face is a map of the past, present, and
future. The past is described as our inherited constitution,
starting with our mother’s pregnancy, our childhood, and
adolescence, with each difficulty or every support in the
family, and our very early years as we start out in the world.
The present reflects our health at the precise time of the
reading.

Coco Chanel said: Inappropriate diet, persistent negative
emotions, drugs, toxins, and stress all contribute to lines,
congestion, and colors on the face.

With that said the facial zones affected are related to the
internal organs under stress like the rest of our physical

wellbeing. In the same way that the feet are a microcosm of
the whole body in Reflexology, so the face shows the inner
health status and the person behind the persona. The future is
not predestined in the Chinese philosophy: acts of compassion
can definitely lengthen one’s life, and taking greater care
with health can resolve possible future challenges. Sometimes
destiny and the ups and downs of life can be improved by
facial surgery? Correcting squints help one’s fortunes during
the years 35-40. However, nose jobs, which expose the nostrils
and shorten the nose can affect the end of the 40s by creating
many physical challenges.

Our Face and the areas representing
our organ connection

Here are some examples of various
shapes and qualities of face
reading:

What Eye Shapes Mean

What Mouth Shapes Mean

What Face Shapes Mean
Charts from The Joey Yap Store

Round Face:
These shapes of faces are known as water-shaped faced people.
They have a plump more round and fleshy face. They are known
to be sensitive and caring. And the individuals that possess
them are thought to have strong sexual fantasies. If you are
looking forward to a long-term and stable relationship, these
people are proved to be the right choice.

Oblong Face:
The long, thin face is called in Face Reading the wood shape
face. These people may have a more muscular or athletic
physique. They are thought to be very practical, methodical
and tend to be more overworked for the most part. They have
weighed along with narcissism and most likely have problematic
relationships.

Triangular Face:
These shape types are usually related to a thin body and with
a definitely intellectual persuasion. They are considered to

be very creative and thought to have a very fiery temperament
according to Chinese face readers.

Square:
These types of faces are known as the metal shape face. These
people are thought to have an intelligent, highly analytical,
and decisive mind. The face shape is associated with an
aggressive and dominating nature personality.

Rectangular Face:
Here these types of faces signal some variety: they tend to
dominate but with less force, often they get their way in
politics, business, sports, being always balanced, sometimes
ambitious, sometimes melancholic is a very large range.

Oval Shaped Face:
Expresses
a
character
is
somewhat
balanced,
sweet, even charming, in which case those individuals are
often best diplomats, but also able to duplicate, women are
often outstanding artists. Sometimes they can be dangerous,
but temperamentally very are weak, and also often they are
weaker in physical strength, in many cases underactive.

Face Shape and Profile

The Broad face shape:
Having a broad face shape means that the height and width of
the face are very close to each other in length. People with a
broad face are confident by nature unless for an unforeseen
reason he has lost his self-confidence somewhere throughout
his life. When we talk about confidence by nature, what we
mean is that he’s usually secure and confident about doing
things for the first time; meaning he’s fine with new
experiences. This type of person has got good influencing
abilities; he usually has a relatively larger space distance
between his eyes (and has a very high tolerance) because of
his broad face. This type of person may not be interested in
small details but would be rather interested in the bigger
picture or the full view. For example, when telling him about
a car accident, don’t bother telling him about the car colors
because he wouldn’t be interested in the details are not
important to him, he may not be even interested in the car
types involved he wants to get to the point. From these
qualities, we conclude that someone like that would make a
good manager; that’s why you would notice how most managers
are of the broad-faced type.

Thin face Type:
The thin face is very easily noticed because it appears to be
longer than most normal faces. People with thin faces have
faces that are much higher in length than in its width. A
thin-faced person is more confident by experience and not by
nature, which means that when trying something new, they may
feel afraid or anxious. If they have a small eye distance too,
then they may be interested in small details. The main
challenge concerning thin-faced people is fear; fear is a very

big part of their lives and this may make them stick to a
certain comfort zone and curb their adventurous side
completely.

Round face:
People with round faces are very friendly by nature, and they
like social gatherings and for the most part, provide a nice
company. When intending to ask for help, try to choose the
round-faced type because they may be friendlier than the other
people around.

Thank you for your visit are so very grateful for the time and
attention you put into, please share so other people can
benefit, check-in for part two.
Much love, and gratitude from all of us at Isabel’s Beauty
Blog

